Dear Friend:

On Sunday, August 10, 1958, we will honor Moses Yellowhorse, a colorful Indian pitcher, who was a member of the Solon mound staff in 1923. That is just part of the story. In addition we will have an old timers game preceding the regular Pacific Coast League game between the Spokane and Sacramento ball clubs.

To make the old timers game a success will depend upon you to be present on that evening. We are inviting all the old timers in this area, of which you are one of them. We will furnish you with a suit, socks and a cap. All you need is a pair of spikes, jock strap and a glove.

You will be admitted at the door adjacent to the box office by Charles Graham, Jr. He will direct you to the Solon dressing room whe you will again rub elbows with your old time buddies. You should be on hand by 6 p.m. so that we can take the field promptly at 7 o'clock. Following the old timers portion of the program, there will be refreshments served the in a private room under the grandstand. There will also be a photographer on hand to take group pictures.

We had a dandy turnout in 1949 when we honored the late Charley Doyle. These affairs are always a happy occasion. You will probably see many of your former teammates as there has already been in indication that there will be a large group on hand.

Mr. Conlin, sports editor of the Secremento Union, will keep you informed daily as to the future developments. Watch for it.

It will be nice to see you on August 10th.

Very sincerely yours,

Vincent F. Stanich, Chairman.



## SACRAMENTO SOLONS BASEBALL CLUB

SACRAMENTO INN 1521 ARDEN WAY SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95815 PHONE (916) 927-BALL

BOB PICCININI, President JOHN L. CARBRAY, General Manager

February 11, 1975

Mr. Bill Conlin Sacramento Union 301 Capitol Mall Sacramento, CA

Dear Bill:

As you know the Bushers Association and Sacramento Solons work together to hold the Old Timers Game which we plan to make an annual event in Sacramento with a portion of the proceeds going to the Bushers Association.

We are attempting to form a seven man committee to help select players to play in the game annually, and to give advice on the way the event should be handled.

I have asked Tom Kane of the Sacramento Bee, Joe Orengo, Chuck Stevens, Gordon Jone, Don Saner to be on this committeen and I would like you to be the seventh member.

More than likely there will not be more than one meeting when the entire group gets together, but of course, we will be doing most of our work on the phone and in the mail in planning the event.

If you can give us some of your time on this matter, we would certainly like to have you involved in putting this event on.

Kindest Regards,

John L. Carbray General Manager

JLC/mdf